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the International Adjutant 

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER 

Come Fly With Us 

INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION LEGIONS OF HONOR 

In Memory of 

Ill, Sir Gerald L. “Gary” Henderson, PP, PIC 

Noble Gary passed away peacefully on Saturday, Aug. 

25, 2018, at his home surrounded by family after a val-

iant battle with cancer. 

Gary was born May 4, 1950, in Kearney to Gerald E. 

and Beulah M. (Baker) Henderson. 

He received his Bachelor of Science degree from 

Kearney State College and his U.S. Army officer com-

mission as a Medical Service Corps officer in 1972. Ini-

tially assigned to three years active duty service at Fort 

Riley, Kan., he retired as a major following a 20-plus 

year career in the U.S. Army Reserve. 

He received his Doctor of Optometry degree from the Illinois College of Optometry in 

1989. He practiced in Kearney and Omaha until the time of his death. 

Gary and Marilyn (Hardy) were married in Kearney in 1983. Gary had two daugh-

ters, Jennifer and Lori, by a previous marriage (Dona Luckey). Marilyn brought a 

daughter, Trina, and a son, B.J., to their union. 

Gary was a proud member of Rob Morris Masonic Lodge 46, A.F.& A.M., in Kearney 

where he served as worshipful master and secretary; Tehama Shriners in Hastings, 

where he served as Potentate (2004); the International Association Legions of Hon-

or, where he served as the international commander and was honored as Legion 

Noble of the Year (2015); and the National Sojourners, Omaha 19, where he served 

as president. 

Gary loved his Masonic activities, the Los Angeles Dodgers and University of Ne-

braska Huskers football. He loved to travel and spend time with his family. He was 

an avid golfer, a big fan of the “Jeopardy!” game show and proud of his Irish herit-

age. 

Gary will be truly missed by his family and  his Legion of Honor family. 

Our deepest condolences from the Officers of the 
International Association Legions of Honor 

Ray Combs, PP, Eddie Daffern, PP, L. R. Butch Arnold, PIC, Dr. Mike Murray,  
Tracy Coughlin, Steve Walker, John Robert Smith, David Ginapp, Russel Gray, 
David Smith, Pete Phillips, PIC 

Dr. Gerald L. Henderson, P.P. 



Commander’s Call 

We really enjoyed staying at home 
this 4th of July, as Imperial is usu-
ally in session during this time 
frame. We had the pleasure of 
spending some quality time with 
the family this year and not being 
on the road. 
We traveled to El Hasa LOH for 
their Military Ball and had a great 
time visiting and enjoying the fel-
lowship with them.  Traveled to 
parts unknown and enjoyed some 
libations and put on the One Stone 
degree with some brothers who got 
to know blue bird and red bird. Al-
ways a fun degree to watch or take 
a part in. 
Imperial was a success as always 
with getting legislation passed and 
conducting our annual business 
followed with a huge parade. Al-
ways a great time seeing old 
friends, and welcoming in the new 
Imperial Potentate, Imperial Sir Jim 
Cain and Lady Patsy. We have had 
a lot of fun following them up our 
climb to Commander, and theirs to 
Imperial Sir! What a great couple! 
The IALOH had a booth at the con-
vention and we had a lot of LOH 
units stop by to visit us. Out at-
tempt to reach out again to our 
IALOH Units was a success with 
the turnout of visitation.   
We are looking forward doing this 
next year so please stop by and 
visit.  
August was a very busy month for 
us. The first part, took us to GLSA 
in Ft Wayne Indiana, which is our 
own Association.  Mizpah Shrine 
was the host Temple and Com-
mander Buskirk and his team, did a 
fabulous job with the convention. 
Golf, opening ceremonies, meet-
ings, Ladies adventures and 
Change of Command was all done 
perfectly. Congratulations to the 
new Commander Bob Lijewski and 
his Officers, and best wishes for a 
great year. 
The Middle of August , we travelled 
to Pigeon Forge Tennessee, for the 
South East Shrine Association LOH 

Convention.   We had wonderful 
weather, and great company.  Hos-
pitality was great and so very nice 
to see a lot of our friends from 
SESA. Congratulations to outgoing 
Commander Harry Dunn and a 
warm welcome to incoming Com-
mander Robert Silva and Officers.  
What a wonderful Convention. 
We travelled to our home in Ken-
tucky Lake for a couple of days R & 
R, (and fishing), before moving on 
to Branson Missouri, for the Central 
States Shrine Association.  It was 
one busy day with all the meetings, 
functions, Change of Command 
perfectly executed. Thank you, 
Commander Smokie Siecgrist, for 
honoring Commander Johan “MO” 
Muller.  Incoming Commander Mike 
Driskill and his Officers will do a 
fine job of leading the CSSA LOH. 
Our upcoming trip in September is 
to Mid Atlantic Shrine Association 
and that isn’t looking good this far 
with the tropical storm hitting the 
coast. Our prayers go out to all of 
our Legion Nobles and Ladies, and 
everyone there that are in harm’s 
way at this time.  

Thank you to all the 
Lt. Commanders for their support 
this quarter in traveling to various 
conventions. Being proactive is the 
key to leadership.  

Till next time….. 
Keep em’ Flying, 

Ray Combs ,PP, 
Commander 

Ray Combs, PP, PC 
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HOW GOOD AND PLEASANT IT IS FOR BREHTREN TO DWELL TOGETHER IN UNITY 

Shriners Helping Children 

That Is What We Do 



Greetings everyone! 

Lady Shari and I attended the El 
Hasa Legion of Honor 22nd Annual 
Military Ball in Ashland, KY on July 
6th and 7th.  Friday’s activities con-
cerning the “One Stone” were held 
at the Carter County Shrine Building.  
The building is in a beautiful setting 
and the steaks were delicious.  Sat-
urday night was the Military Ball, 
which was very nice.  It was beauti-
fully decorated and again the food 
was excellent.  Congratulations to 
Commander Don Wolfe and Lady 
Karen for an outstanding weekend. 
We needed to be at Imperial a week 
later, so Shari and I took a leisurely 
trip through Asheville, Cherokee, 
and Maggie Valley, NC on our way 
to Daytona, FL.  Very nice to relax a 
little! 
At the Shriners International 144th 
Imperial Session, the program was 
fairly standard.  We had our IALOH 
meeting Sunday morning.  We then 
practiced carrying colors for the 
Opening Ceremony later in the day.  
Commander Ray Combs and Lady 
Pat had setup a beautiful IALOH 
Booth in the vender’s area.  All the 
IALOH officers and a few other vol-
unteers manned the booth through 
Wednesday.  We had a lot of traffic 
and 3 or 4 Temple officers were in-
terested in establishing a new unit in 
their Temple.  Shari and I attended 
the Texas Breakfast with the Khiva 
Shrine officers and had a great time 
there.  All of the IALOH officers and 
their ladies were invited to attend an 
All White Attire Party hosted by 
Egypt Shrine Legion of Honor.  

Commander Ray, Lady Pat, Lt. 
Cmdr. Russell Gray, Vince Gray, 
Shari and myself were the only offic-
ers able to attend.  The beach house 
was great, the food was good and 
the hospitality of the Egypt LOH was 
outstanding and enjoyable.  At the 
Imperial Shrine Parade, Commander 
Ray, Adjutant David, Lt. Cmdr. Rus-
sell, myself and TALOH Cmdr. 
Charles McIntosh were able to par-
ticipate and help carry the flags with 
Egypt Legion of Honor.  The Egypt 
LOH did a very good job.  Hopefully, 
next year in Nashville, TN, we will 
have all our officers in the parade. 
August 23rd, Lady Shari and I at-
tended the Central States Shrine 
Association Legions of Honor Annu-
al Convention.  It was dedicated to 
Noble Mo Muller, who was to be 
Commander, but had unfortunately 
passed away.  Stepping in to take 
his place was Past Commander 
Smokie Siecgrist and his Lady Vir-
ginia.  Since Mo had arranged eve-
rything prior to his passing, Smokie 
and Virginia continued with his plans 
and the whole day was very nice.  
Congratulations to the new officers! 
Michael Driscoll is the Commander, 
Nicholas Roth is the 1st Lt. Cmdr. 
and John Robbins is the  
2nd Lt. Cmdr.  Two other couples 
from Texas were special guests; 
Past Cmdr. of CSSA LOH and 
TALOH Jim Fox and Lady Maureen 
and Past TALOH Cmdr. Arvid Berg-
man and Lady Barbara. 

Hope to see everyone at Arlington in 
November for our Annual Wreath 
Laying Ceremony! 

Semper Fi, 

Eddie Daffern, PP 
2nd Lt. Commander 
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1st Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 1 

Eddie Daffern, PP, PC 

Hurricane Florence Relief 

Dear Fellow Nobles, 
As you are probably aware, Hurricane Florence recently hit North Carolina and the surrounding states resulting in 36 
deaths, widespread flooding and massive damage to homes and businesses. There is an immediate need to assist 
Masons and their families as the result of this storm. 
The Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of North Carolina placed an appeal through the Masonic Service Association of 
North America (MSA) for disaster relief. In response, the MSA established a disaster relief fund for North Carolina, 
with all donations received to be transferred directly to the Grand Lodge of North Carolina for distribution to those in 
need. You and I remember the obligation we share related to relief of a distressed worthy brother. However, I hope 
you will contribute to this relief effort more as a result of brotherly love than from a sense of duty. The way you and I 
respond to the needs of our brothers and their families defines what we believe “fraternity” means. 
For information on how to give go to the Shriner’s International web site for more information. 

Information taken from the Shriner’s International web site per Jim Cain, Imperial Potentate. 



2nd Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 2 
Greetings from Division 2! 

My travels since the last newsletter 
have been limited by personal trav-
el commitments the last two 
months, which caused me to miss 
the Pacific North Shrine Associa-
tion and Central States Shrine As-
sociation conventions.  Lady Deb-
bie and I returned home last even-
ing, and today I am back on the 
road to attend a LOH meeting at El 
Jebel in Denver, CO.  8th Lt. Com-
mander Russel Gray will join me.  I 
will report on this visit in the next 
newsletter. 
In July I attended Mirza Temple’s 
Cold Sands Ceremonial and visited 
with the LOH, where two new No-
bles joined the Shrine.  Potentate 
Randy Ervin invited me to speak to 
all in attendance, and three Nobles 
joined the LOH!  I must have said 
something right!  Thank you to the 
Potentate and LOH Commander 
David Purdy for your invitation and 
hospitality. 
In August I attended the Great 
Lakes Shrine Association annual 
convention hosted by Mizpha in 
Fort Wayne, Indiana.  Thank you to 
GLSA Commander Ron Buskirk 

and Lady Linda for a fun time.  Alt-
hough Tripoli Shrine in Milwaukee, 
WI, is moving from GLSA to CSSA, 
they will host next year’s GLSA 
convention.  Congratulations to 
new GLSA Commander  
Bob Lijewski and Lady Kathy. 
My next scheduled travel is to the 
Annual Wreath Laying Ceremony 
at Arlington National Cemetery in 
November.  If you have never at-
tended this event, make plans to 
join us this year.  It is a great op-
portunity to visit with old friends 
and make new ones, have a good 
time, eat great food, and enjoy a 
spirit or two.  Then join us at the 
Wreath Laying Ceremony.  It is a 
very sobering and moving experi-
ence.  Hope to see you there! 
My schedule is now wide open 
through the end of the year, so I 
am available to attend any events 
you may have coming up.  Just let 
me know.  Please note, I am avail-
able by phone and email and will 
be happy assist any way I can. 

It is an honor to belong to the 
Legion of Honor! 

Yours in the faith, 
R. “Butch” Arnold, PIC
Interim 2nd Lt. Commander
International Association
Legion of Honor

417-353-2738
mrsbutch@me.com

L. R. “Butch” Arnold, PIC
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Division 2 Temples with LOH Units:  Abdallah, Al Bedoo, Al Azhar, Al Kaly, Al Shamal, Algeria, Bagdad, El Jebel, 
El Riad, Isis, Korein, Midian, Mirza, Sesostris, Tangier, Tehama 

Division 2 Temples without LOH Units:  El Zagal, Kalif, Kem, Khartum, Naja, Wa Wa, Yelduz 

A Blast From The Past 

Good 

Old 

Spam 

And 

Vienna Sausage 

Yum! Yum! 



Greetings from 

Evansville, Indiana 

We are still having some warm 
weather and it’s going to stay 
around for a while.  As Fall ap-
proaches, we can look forward to 
some reduced temperatures. 
There was great fellowship at both 
the Great Lakes Shrine Association
-Legion of Honor and Central
States Shrine Association-Legions
of Honor conventions.  We are fac-
ing reduced numbers but the com-
radery remains high.
Congratulations to Illustrates Sir
Ron Hurst of Milwaukee, Wiscon-
sin, for being selected for the Inter-
national Distinguished Service
Award.  His many years of devoted
service has been recognized.  Ron
led 12 years of busloads of Legion-
naires and their guests from Mil-
waukee to the IALOH Arlington Pil-
grimage.  His dedicated service is
unquestionable.

Ron also commanded his Shrine 
Center LOH unit as well as the 
GLSA-LOH. 
The Division staff has selection 
Springfield, Illinois, as the site for 
the convention we shall host.  The 
IALOH has never conducted a con-
vention in Springfield.  IALOH con-
vention 2021 will offer a new loca-
tion for the IALOH with new sites 
and new opportunities.  Division 
Chief of Staff, Illustrates Sir Ken 
Morey, has chaired several con-
ventions in Springfield.  Prepara-
tions are ongoing at the time. 

Mike “Doc” Murray 
IALOH Lt. Cmdr. 
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 3rd Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 3 

Dr. Mike Murray 

It’s hard to believe it’s fall already, 
but it doesn’t feel like it here in Flori-
da and I hope you all had a great 
summer.  I’m looking forward to the 
cooler evenings and only having to 
mow grass once a month, instead of 
5 times. 
The season change signals the 
IALOH Annual Arlington Wreath 
Laying Pilgrimage in our nation’s 
capital.  I hope you’ve registered for 
the event and, as this year’s Chair-
man, I promise you will have a good 
time.  If you haven't registered, 
there’s still time, just let Bill Chicky 
know (see elsewhere in this newslet-
ter for the forms).  As in previous 
year’s, the host hotel will be the Holi-
day Inn Rosslyn and the dates are 7 
-11 November, with the wreath lay-
ing on 10 November.  After the cere-
mony, we will have a wonderful 
luncheon.  And Lady Janet will be 
doing everything she can to make 
the hospitality room a success.

With the change in seasons also 
comes a change in our Shrine 
schedules as units are no longer 
dark and the holiday season is upon 
us.  I look forward to the party’s and 
gatherings with my Legion brothers 
and if your unit or Temple have 
something coming up this season, 
let me know, as I would enjoy your 
fellowship. 

Until next time, stay safe and Aim 
High. 

Trach Coughlin, PC 
4th Lt. Commander 

Tracy Coughlin, PC 

4th Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 4 
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Here we are into the fall season of 
2018 and with our busy lives I have 
missed the July submittal, which 
was as I stated above busy, but 
there is never a good reason to not 
communicate with my LOH breth-
ren.  
I will move forward with this article 
for the fall issue as time is im-
portant for all of us and moving for-
ward will continue our articles. 
Here locally I was able to partici-
pate in our 4th of July parade on 
Coronado Island, San Diego. This 
parade is probably the largest we 
attend as a LOH Unit from Al Bahr 
Shrine. The sixth of July Leighanne 
and I fly to Jamaica with our Poten-
tate and his wife from Al Bahr for 
some needed R&R, then after a 
week there flew to Daytona Beach 
FL, for the Imperial Sessions week 
long events. This trip was extra 
special for Leighanne and I as we 
rented an Air/bnb house a couple 
of miles from the convention center 
and really enjoyed the experience. 
At the opening of Sessions on July 
15th, I was able to be part of the 
flag presentations which is an hon-
or to do for IALOH. We as IALOH 
were able to present a Charter to 

two Nobles from Mabuhay Temple, 
which was so gratifying to be able 
to get that accomplished. 
From August 15th to the 20th we 
traveled to Casper WY, for the Pa-
cific Northwest Shrine Association 
Convention and LOH meeting.  
We try to make this convention 
every year as it is usually well at-
tended, and it gives me an oppor-
tunity to visit with many from my 
division. 
The rest of summer was laying low 
and communicating with other units 
by phone or email. We did go up to 
Anaheim CA for an event at El 
Bekal Temple and had a chance to 
talk with them about restarting their 
LOH Unit. I will keep in touch with 
our adjutant about any changes 
that may happen with their LOH. 
Have a pleasant fall season and 
hope that we are able to visit with 
you all in November at our Arling-
ton Virginia weekend. 

Yours In The Faith 
Steve Walker, PC 
5th Lt. Commander 

Steve C. Walker 

5th Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 5 

6th Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 6 
Greetings all, 

Hello from the 6th Lt. Commander. 
This year is passing fast, it seems 
like only last month we were out in 
Overland Park for the International 
convention.  
Anita and I attended the Southeast-
ern Legion of Honor     banquet and 
installation In Pigeon Forge, TN in 
August. International Commander 
Ray COMBS did the installing of 
the officers for 2018/2019. I was the 
installing Marshall. As MC for Noble 
Harry Dunn. I recognized at least 
25 of the visitors and their respec-
tive temples and their positons. 
During the ceremony, I was pre-
sented the honor of  Legionnaire of 
the year for SESALOH. It was well 
appreciated. 

Our next outing was suppose to 
attend the South Atlantic Shrine 
Association Legion of Honor,  
banquet and installation in Myrtle 
Beach, Sc., but hurricane Florence 
had other ideas to once again dis-
rupt the plans. This is the second 
year in a row SASALOH has had to 
be canceled due to hurricanes. 
In Oct the 9th-13th, we have plans 
to attend the joint Ga/Fl., Shrine 
ceremonial in Panama City Beach. 
Then in November we will be in 
Arlington for the wreath laying.   

Looking forward to seeing ya'll 
there. 

YITF, 
John Robert Smith  
6th Lt. Commander. 

John Robert Smith, PC 



Greetings LOH Nobles, 

Summer is over and fall is upon us.  
Time to put away the lawn mowers 
and get the snow shovel out 
(whatever that is)   :).  I remember 
those days and are with you in spirit. 
Since July there has been several 
LOH conventions that were success-
es. I want to thank and congratulate 
all the incoming commanders and 
their Lt. Commanders.  Unfortunate-
ly, my apologies, this has been a 
very busy year for my job and was 
not able to attend most.  I am mak-
ing plans now for 2019, please let 
me know when your change of com-
mand will be and I will do my best to 
attend. 
My lady Jan and I were able to go 
on a cruise with Morocco Shrine to 
Cuba.  As many of you know, people 
do not fully understand what a great 
nation we have and the privilege to 

live in the United States.  Seeing the 
living condition in some of the other 
countries, makes me more aware of 
the sacrifices people in military have 
done to keep this nation free. 
As time goes by, it seems that 911 is 
getting to be a memory and people 
forget those who died on that day 
and the heroes that we lost during 
the following wars.  Keep them in 
your thoughts and let us never for-
get. Never forget those who gave 
the ultimate sacrifice for us in all 
wars. 
Speaking of remembrance, please 
do not forget to make plans on at-
tending Arlington.  If you have not 
been there, it is a special time to 
remember for those we served with. 

See You Soon, 

David Ginapp 
7th IALOH Lt. Commander 
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David Ginapp, PC 

7th Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 7 

Remembering 9 — 11 
It is had to believe it has been 17 years since the 
attack on the Pentagon the morning of  
September 11, 2001. 
At 9:37:46 am a plane crashed into the Pentagon 
killing one hundred eighty four people.   To remem-
ber the victims a memorial was constructed next to 
the Pentagon. 
Each Memorial Unit is a cantilevered bench, a light-
ed pool of flowing water, and a permanent tribute, 
by name, to each victim, in one single ele-
ment.  Each memorial bench is made of stainless 
steel and inlaid with smooth granite.  Each Memori-
al Unit contains a pool of water, reflecting light in 
the evenings onto the bench and surrounding gravel 
field. 
Each Memorial Unit is also specifically positioned in 
the Memorial to distinguish victims who were in the 
Pentagon from those who were on board American 
Airlines Flight 77. At the 125 Memorial Units honor-
ing the victims of the Pentagon, visitors see the vic-
tim’s name and the Pentagon in the same view. At 
the Memorial Units honoring the 59 lives lost on 
Flight 77, the visitor sees the victim’s name and the 
direction of the plane’s approach in the same view. 
The red trees are 85 Crape Myrtles which are clus-
tered around the Memorial Units, but are not dedi-
cated to any one victim.  These trees will grow up to 
30 feet to provide a canopy of shade over the 
Memorial for years to come. 
The picture on the left is the Pentagon Memorial. 



Since my last newsletter update, 
my son Vince and I attended the 
Imperial Shrine Session in Daytona 
Beach, Florida. IOALOH Officers 
took turns manning Commander 
Combs’ booth in the Market Place.  
We had many visitors throughout 
the Session, and I saw Shriners I 
hadn’t seen in years.   A few Poten-
tates were sincerely interested in 
starting Legion Units in their 
Shrine, one of which was from Divi-
sion 8.  I communicated with the 
Illustrious Sir, sent him the docu-
mentation needed to start a new 
LOH unit.  We at the IALOH are 
anxiously waiting what we hope will 
be a positive response and pre-
senting them their Charter. 
The Egypt Shrine LOH, along with 
IALOH Officers, presented the Col-
ors at the public opening of the 
session and led the parade with 
them as well.  It was an honor to 
participate in both of these events 
with our brothers and fellow LOH 
Nobles from Egypt Shrine. 
I want to personally thank Egypt 
Shrine LOH Commander George 
Fenno and his lady Sheila.  They 
opened their home to us with a 
wonderful pool party.  We made 
lasting friendships and heard some 
great stories about the history of 
the Egypt Shrine LOH. 
I’m already looking forward to next 
years Imperials Session in Nash-
ville, TN.  
In August, Vince and I hit the road 
to Casper Wyoming to attend the 
Pacific Northwest Shrine Associa-
tion summer event.  I had a great 
time making new friends.  Opening 

day ended with a dinner at the Cas-
per Shrine Club hosted by Kheta 
Court #59 L.O.S.N.A.  The follow-
ing day we witnessed some out-
standing competition by the motor 
units.  The evening’s dinner was 
superior BBQ cooked by the fine 
young men of DeMolay Unit, the 
young ladies of Jobs Daughters 
and Rainbow Girls.  During the Le-
gion of Honor meeting, Lt Com-
mander Steve Walker and I talked 
about the wreath lying at Arlington 
Cemetery and invited everyone to 
Commander Combs’ convention in 
Dayton, Ohio, in April 2019.  A cur-
rent Potentate approached me 
about starting a new LOH unit in 
his Temple, the Potentate is a vet-
eran himself, and I certainly hope 
he is successful.  
In September I traveled back to my 
home Temple in Denver, along with 
Lieutenant Commander  
Butch Arnold (PIC), to visit with the 
LOH Unit from El Jebel Shrine.  It 
was fantastic to see and meet with 
my brothers. We are more than 
another inner-body we are a unique 
brotherhood. We must remain vigi-
lant of each other and help our 
brother units when they need sup-
port and assistance. 
Closer to home, I have stepped up 
to the Commanders position here 
at Zelzah Shrine, Las Vegas, Neva-
da.  Unfortunately, the elected 
Commander had to step-down for 
health reasons.  I wish him well as 
he remains an active member of 
the organization. I promise to rep-
resent and guide these wonderful 
Veterans as best I can. 

I’d like to end this newsletter with 
prayers for strength and comfort for 
the Carolinas after the devastating 
effects of Hurricane Florence par-
ticularly those in the Masonic Com-
munity.  The recovery will be 
lengthy and painstaking.  We ask 
for the Supreme Architect’s bless-
ings upon them. 

Russ Gray, PC 
Lt Cmdr., IALOH  
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Russell Gray, PC 

8th Lieutenant Commander’s Message Division 8

Meet our new Historian David Hobbs 

David and his Lady Lisa have two sons (Brian and Nicholas) and live in 
Plant City, FL.  After high school David joined the Navy in 1969 and worked 
as an Armed Forces Radio and Television Network On-Air Personality and 
was Honorably discharged in 1972. 
David became a Mason in 2014 and is a member of the Olin S. Wright 
Lodge, Plant City, FL.  He joined the Egypt Shrine and became a Legion of 
Honor (LOH) member in 2014.  He is Egypt’s LOH 2nd Lt. Commander and 
Captain of the Guard.  His is a Shriners Hospital for Children Tour Guide, a 
Shriners International Headquarters Tour Guide, and a Kentucky Colonel. 
David enjoys Syracuse Men’s Basketball, playing the guitar and baby sitting 
his granddaughter Alyson. 
The next time you see David give him a big HELLO and THANK YOU! 
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 Hi Everyone, 

The 2018-2019 yearbook has been 
printed and mailed.  If you did not 
get a yearbook and you think you 
should have received one please 
let me know.  You can email me at 
adjutant@ialoh.org or call 386-752-
0475. 
I will be sending out the 2019 an-
nual  report forms sometime in  
November  or December.  If your 
unit address for correspondence 
has changed please let me know 
so I can update our data base with 
the correct information.  It is very 
important to keep me informed of 
any changes so I can keep you 
informed of any important infor-
mation. 
Just want to remind everyone 
about Arlington in November.  It is 
a fun trip and everyone should try 
to go.  Also, I am still the Remem-
brance Luncheon Chairman so if 

you want to go to the luncheon af-
ter the wreath laying just fill out the 
reservation form and send to me.  
This past July the IALOH Officers 
attended the Imperial Session at  
Daytona Beach, FL.   It was a lot of 
fun.  Next year it will be at  
Nashville, TN the Home of the 
Grand Old Opry.  That  should be a 
lot of fun.  
If I can be of any assistance to any-
one please let me know.  Until next 
time be safe and have fun. 

Yours In The Faith, 
David Smith, PC 
International Adjutant 

David Smith, PC 

From the International Adjutant/Editor

Article deadline for 

October newsletter 

December 25, 2018 

To the 

88th Annual Convention 

Holiday Inn—Dayton/Fairborn, Ohio 

17—21 April 2019 
Our convention will he held at the Holiday Inn—Dayton/Fairborn,  2800 Presidential Drive, Fairborn, Ohio. 

We are right across the street from Wright State University and close to some wonderful attractions and 

restaurants.  

The cut-off date for reservations at the IALOH rate is February 17, 2019.  Please call the hotel di-

rectly at (937) 486-7800 and ask for our group rate of $109.00 plus tax.  You can reserve your rooms 

three day before and after at the convention rate. 

The convention registration form is on the www.IALOH.org web site.  From the “Home” page select 

>Events>Annual Convention>Registration Form (located on the left side of the page).
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Arlington Wreath Laying 

The Arlington Wreath Laying at the Tomb of the Unknown Solider is November 8 -11, 2018.  The hotel registration 
form is on page 11 and are available on line at the IALOH web site www.ialoh.org.  Select the “Event’ menu tab 
then select “Arlington Wreath Laying Ceremony”.  The Wreath laying is a very moving experience and if you 
have not been to one you are missing a great event.  Besides laying the wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown Solider 
we also lay poppies at the Canadian monument honoring the Canadian Veterans.  After the wreath laying everyone 

goes back to the hotel for the Remembrance Luncheon.  A traditional Thanksgiving dinner. See form page 12. 

Imperial Session 

The Imperial Session was held in Dayton, FL form July 15 - 19, 2018.  The IALOH held their annual meeting on  
Sunday July 15th at 1000 hours at the Ocean Center Convention Center.  The IALOH Officers posted the colors at 
the opening ceremony and marched in the parade carrying flags along with the Egypt Legion of Honor.  Commander 
Ill Sir. Ray Combs, PP and  Lt. Commander Steve Walker and the IALOH Officers presented a Charter to our new 
Mabuhay Legion of Honor Unit located at Manila, Philippines. 

Egypt Legion of Honor and IALOH Officers car-

rying the colors at the 2018 Imperial parade 
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Officer’s Contact Information 

Commander 6th Lieutenant Commander 
Ill Sir Ray Combs, PP, PC John Robert Smith, PC 
5242 Preble County Line Road 5671 Conner Road 
Lewisburg, OH 45338-9602 Flower Branch, GA 30542 
HP: 937-833-2582 HP: 770-530-6339 
CP: 937-689-2393 Email: johnrsmith@bellsouth.net 

1st Lieutenant Commander 7th Lieutenant Commander 
Ill Sir Eddie Daffern, PP, PC David Ginapp, PC 
P.O. Box 185 6804 N.W. 37th Drive 
Staples, TX 78670 Gainesville, FL 32653 
HP: 512-357-9981 HP: 352-519-5352  
CP: 512-656-5691 CP: 352-317-7531  
Email: eddaffern@austin.rr.com Email: davejan82@cox.net 

2nd Lieutenant Commander 8th Lieutenant Commander 
L. R. “Butch” Arnold, PIC Russell Gray, PC 
4040 S. Belvedere Court 10447 Mount Mitchell Ct. 
Springfield, MO 65807-5347 Las Vegas, NV 89149-0907 
HP: 417-887-4714 HP: 702-483-5121 
Email: mrsbutch@me.com CP: 303-901-7044 

Email: a320ft@msn.com 

3rd Lieutenant Commander Int’l. Adjutant 
Dr. Michael D. Murray, PHD David Smith, PC 
6608 Newburg Road 1018 SW Walter Ave. 
Evansville, IN 47715-4463 Lake City, FL 3024 
CP: 812-449-2537 HP: 386-752-0475 
Email: dr_mikemurray@hotmail.com CP: 785-633-8527 

Judge Advocate 
Ill Sir Cyrus Kloner, PP 
20 Paige Street 
Rochester, NY 14619-1920 
HP: 585-436-8216 
Email: clegalrx@hotmail.com 

Quartermaster 
Michael L. Kimbrell, PC 
11259 Spring Meadow Trail 
Lebanon, IL 62254 
CP: 618-447-0460 
Email: quartermaster@ialoh.org 

International Chaplain 
John Welch, PC 
1301 N 43rd Street 
St. Joseph, MO 64506-2422 
HP: 816-378-6603 
CP:  816-261-4897 
Email: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net 

Arlington Registration Chairman 
William W. Chicky, PSC 
1950 County Road 
Georgetown, TX 78633 
PH: 760-977-0726 
Email: housingchairman@ialoh.org 

Email: adjutant@ialoh.org 

4th Lieutenant Commander Int’l. Finance Officer 
Tracy Coughlin, PC Peter F. Phillips, PIC, PC 
3909 Whitehead Blvd. 1902 Parkwood Drive 
Panama City, FL 32404 Forest Hills, MD 21050-2005 
CP: 618-604-6869 HP: 410-557-8281 
Email: tcough3475@aol.com CP: 410-382-9612 

Fax: 410-557-8291 
Email: finance@ialoh.org 

5th Lieutenant Commander 
Steven (Steve) C. Walker, PC 
12260 Horado Road 
San Diego, CA 92128 
CP: 760-917-9282 
Email: steve1956@twc.com 
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Disclaimer 

Opinions expressed in individual articles are 

the opinions of the authors and not neces-

sarily those of the Editor or Office of the 

IALOH.  Articles may be edited for size con-

straints but editorial content will not be 

changed. 

Newsletter Requirements 

The newsletter is published according to the schedule set 

forth by the Int’l. Commander.  The purpose of the newsletter 

is to “pass the word” and get applications/forms to the mem-

bership.  Distribution is to all Legion of Honor Units and to 

individual subscribers at the rate of $10.00 per year.  A free, 

on-line version is available for download on the IALOH web 

site - www.ialoh.org.  If you would like to receive a printed 

edition please contact the International Adjutant. 



International Association Legions of Honor 
1018 SW Walter Ave 
Lake City, FL 32024 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Phone: 386-752-0475 
Email: adjutant@ialoh.org 

The objectives of the 

 International Association Legions of Honor: 

To foster a Spirit of Patriotism 

 and Love of Country and Flag;  

To Perpetuate the memory  

of our Comrades in Arms 

who made the Supreme Sacrifice  

by giving their lives for their country  

while members of the Armed Forces; 

To devote our efforts as individuals 

 and Legion of Honor Units  

to strive for and increase in  

Friendship and Cooperation between our  

Legion of Honor Units  

and other Units of Shriners International. 

Web site: www.ialoh.org 

On the web site you can find: 

List of Current Officers 

Division Assignments 

Up Coming Events 

Forms 

Newsletter 

It's an honor to 

 belong to the  

Legion of Honor! 


